I * I Indian and Northern Affaires indiennes
Affairs Canada et du Nord Canada

PO Box 1500
Yellowknife, NT
X1A 2R3

September 28, 2010 [VIA EMAIL]

To: Nicole Spencer
Environmental Assessment Officer
Mackenzie Valley Environmental Impact Review Board
2nd Floor - 5102 50th Avenue
Box 938
Yellowknife, NT ~ X1A 2N7
Fax. 867-766-7050 / nspencer@reviewboard.ca

Dear Ms. Spencer :

Re: TNR Gold Corp. Ltd. — Moose Property Exploration Project EA1011-
002; Comments on the Requests for Ruling

Indian and Northern Affairs Canada (INAC) is responding to your request of
September 21, 2010 for interested parties to provide comments on the Requests
for Ruling.

INAC recognizes that the Review Board has the discretion to define its own
process, as per page 25, footnote 63, of the Review Board’s Environmental
Impact Assessment Guidelines (2004) and that this discretion is bounded by the
principles of natural justice and procedural fairness, and the requirement to
ensure that the process is thorough enough that the Board can satisfactorily fulfill
its statutory duties under the Mackenzie Valley Resource Management Act.

In response to the request for comment, INAC would like to reiterate comments
made in its scoping submission of August 13, 2010, which state:

When considering the workplan for this environmental
assessment, INAC encourages the Mackenzie Valley
Environmental Impact Review Board (MVEIRB) to establish
an efficient process that allows for full, fair and effective
participation and input from all potentially affected parties.

If you wish to discuss these comments further, please contact Krystal Thompson



at krystal.thompson@inac.gc.ca or 867-669-2595.

Sincerely,

i

f.Jacksen

Teresa Joudrie
Fol~ Director, Renewable Resources and Environment



